
Students, Community 
Members Turn Out for 
Planetarium Beam Signing
More than 100 members of the campus and local

communities participated in a special beam signing event 
on Dec. 8 for OCC’s Planetarium, currently under construction 
and expected to be complete in Fall 2018.

The beam was one of three that will form a structure that 
will hold the Planetarium’s Foucault pendulum, which 
demonstrates the rotation of the earth. Those in attendance 
at the signing included donors, members of the community, 
students, faculty, staff, and children from OCC’s on-campus 
Children’s Center. Representatives from the architecture firm 
that designed the building also were on hand to participate in 
the momentous occasion.

All four sides of the beam were signed, and it was erected on 
Monday, Dec. 11, along with an evergreen tree and an American 
flag. The symbolism of the tree, according to one construction 
worker, is that in Native American culture there is a tradition 
of not building anything taller than the top of the surrounding 
land. The tree on top of the Planetarium’s beam pays tribute to 
that tradition.

Photos from the event can be viewed on OCC’s Flickr page at 
www.flickr.com/photos/orangecoastcollege

Book Co-Authored by OCC 
Professor Nominated for 
NAACP Image Award
Amemoir co-authored by

OCC creative writing 
professor Raymond Obstfeld 
and basketball legend 
Kareem Abdul-Jabbar 
has been nominated for a 
prestigious NAACP Image 
Award, with the awards 
ceremony set to take place 
on Jan. 15, 2018. This is the 
third nomination for the 
dynamic duo, who previously 
won the award in 2013 for 
their children’s book, “What 
Color is My World.” 

Their latest book, titled 
“Becoming Kareem: Growing 
Up On and Off the Court,” 
was released last month and 
has been listed by the School Library Journal as one of the 
best books of the year. The book chronicles Abdul-Jabbar’s life 
from childhood through his first year in the National Basketball 
Association, when he changed his name from Lew Alcindor to 
Kareem Abdul-Jabbar. The story is structured around the most 
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the hero, sing holiday songs and enjoy a free ice cream treat 
at performances at 7 p.m. on Friday and Saturday, Dec. 15  
and 16, and matinees at 2:30 p.m. on Saturday and Sunday, 
Dec. 16 and 17. 

Advance tickets are available for $7 for adults and $5 for 
children and seniors at www.occtickets.com or at the OCC 
Bursars Office at (714) 432-5880. Tickets will also be available 
at the door for $9 for adults and $7 for children and seniors. 

Parking is free for the performance in Lots C and D. There will 
be a visit by Santa and parents are encouraged to bring their 
cameras.

Student Programmers 
Represent OCC at Regional 
Competition
T
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